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and verbal explanations of public policy were 
clear and built credibility in all public services. 
He strongly supported the periodic newsletter 
sent to all residents, explaining new initiatives 
around town. He readily stood at the farmer’s 
market and answered questions from the pub-
lic. In all these communications, it may help 
that Cameron Johnson is also the Director of 
Product Innovation for Netflix. Indeed, one can 
readily imagine a primetime television show 
based upon his public service experience: The 
Real Councilmembers of San Carlos, featuring 
Bruce Willis as Mayor Bob Grassilli and Justin 
Timberlake as Vice Mayor Cameron Johnson. 
Admittedly, this is not likely to produce block-
buster ratings around the country, but there 
may be a block or two in San Carlos where 
the series would be a big hit. 

In closing, the people of San Carlos owe 
Cameron Johnson a significant vote of thanks 
for his efforts to improve their lives. He saw a 
challenge and seized it with both hands, at 
least when his hands were not otherwise hold-
ing his two children, Josephine and Ellis. We 
must also thank his wife, Celina, for her pa-
tience as he contributed to the community. It 
has been my pleasure to watch Vice Mayor 
Johnson become an outstanding leader in San 
Carlos and I count him as a personal friend. 
He will now leave the council, but his smile, 
facile mind, and goodwill will be remembered 
for many years to come. 
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HONORING CRAIG SNOW 

HON. LUKE MESSER 
OF INDIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, December 10, 2018 

Mr. MESSER. Mr. Speaker, I rise today, on 
behalf of the entire 6th Congressional District 
of Indiana, to recognize Craig Snow for his 
contribution to our state. 

During my entire tenure in Congress, Craig 
has been a loyal friend and wise adviser. 
Craig is also a leader in Indiana’s agriculture 
industry, serving as an executive at Silveus In-
surance Group. Our state is better off today 
because of his extraordinary leadership and 
service. 

On a personal note, Craig is a brother in 
Christ. I have appreciated his prayers and en-
couragement over the years. I want to thank 
him for his friendship and support of my work 
in Congress. I wish him continued success in 
all that God has planned for his family. 
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ALFRED CLIFTON FISHER 

HON. DONALD NORCROSS 
OF NEW JERSEY 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, December 10, 2018 

Mr. NORCROSS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to honor the life, legacy and service of United 
States Army Veteran Mr. Alfred Clifton Fisher, 
of Voorhees, New Jersey in the First Congres-
sional District. 

Mr. Alfred Clifton Fisher was born in 
Lawnside, New Jersey on July 1, 1936. He at-
tended Lawnside public schools, then grad-
uated from Haddon Heights High School. He 
continued his education at the Morgan State 
University where he majored in Economics 

and Military Science, was designated a Distin-
guished Military Graduate as a Army Reserve 
Officer Training Corps. student and graduated 
with a Bachelor of Science degree. 

As a member of the United States Army, 
Mr. Fisher traveled to attend numerous ad-
vanced Army training schools and was pro-
moted several times to higher grades and as-
signments, which resulted in higher level Com-
mand and Staff positions in the United States, 
Asia and Germany. As a dedicated public 
servant, he served our nation during the Viet-
nam Initiative. While on assignment in New 
York, he attended Adelphi University where he 
obtained his Master of Business Administra-
tion degree. 

For his brave service to his country Mr. 
Fisher was awarded the Bronze Star Medal, 
two Meritorious Service Medals, two Joint 
Service Commendation Medals and two 
awards of the Army Commendation Medal. He 
also received numerous other commendations, 
service medals, awards, citations and letters. 
In 1979, after twenty-one years of service, he 
honorably retired from the United States Army. 

Upon retirement, he worked for the United 
States Defense Department, where he was 
selected by the Pentagon to attend the United 
States Army’s renowned Command and Gen-
eral Staff College. Additionally, Mr. Fisher re-
ceived a Post Graduate Certificate in Organi-
zational Development from Temple University 
Graduate School of Business. 

As a lifetime member of the Mt. Zion United 
Methodist Church in Lindenwold, New Jersey, 
he served as the Co-Chairperson of Finance 
and Chairman of the Annual Men’s Day Com-
mittee for eighteen years. In addition, he also 
served as a member of the Camden County 
Veterans Affairs, a Life Member of the Vet-
erans of Foreign Wars, Lawnside Post 8003 
and was the Vice President of the Camden 
County Technical School Board of Education. 

In later years, he was inducted into the 
Voorhees Township Wall of Honor and re-
ceived the Camden County Freedom Medal. 

Mr. Fisher most importantly cherished his 
family and is survived by his beloved wife 
Stephanie of almost fifty years of marriage, 
their three children; Stephen (Sarah), Renee 
and Allyson along with many grandchildren, 
great-grandchildren, beloved family and 
friends. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask you to join me in cele-
brating the life, legacy and service of Mr. Al-
fred Clifton Fisher. 
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HONORING COUNCILMAN AND 
FORMER MAYOR TIMOTHY 
BANUELOS 

HON. MIKE THOMPSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, December 10, 2018 

Mr. THOMPSON of California. Mr. Speaker, 
I rise today to honor Councilman and Former 
Mayor Timothy Banuelos for nine years of 
service on the Pinole City Council. 

Mr. Banuelos is a long-time resident of 
Pinole. He worked in the architecture profes-
sion for thirty years prior to his appointment to 
the City Council. In 1997, he became a Cali-
fornia Licensed Architect. Mr. Banuelos has 
been an active volunteer in our community. He 
is a former member of the West County Com-

munity High School Board of Directors, sat on 
the City of Pinole Design Review Board in 
2006 and was a City of Pinole Planning Com-
missioner from 2005 to 2009, serving as 
Chairman in 2007. 

Mr. Banuelos was appointed to the Pinole 
City Council in 2009 and re-elected in 2010 
and 2014. He served as Mayor from 2013 to 
2014 and again from 2017 to 2018. Mr. 
Banuelos oversaw the completion of many 
community development projects during his 
tenure on the City Council. The projects in-
cluded the Gateway Shopping Center, Kaiser 
Medical Center, and the Pinole Valley Skate 
Park. Mr. Banuelos has also been deeply in-
volved with the Pinole Community Playhouse 
renovation and Wastewater Pollution Control 
Plant Upgrade. He also contributed his archi-
tectural design expertise to the Welcome to 
Pinole Improvement project. While on the 
Planning Commission and City Council Mr. 
Banuelos worked on the 2010 Pinole General 
Plan Update. 

Mr. Banuelos is known for being level-head-
ed and objective, and willing to listen to both 
sides of an issue. He is a diligent problem 
solver and works hard to preserve Pinole’s 
small-town atmosphere. 

Mr. Speaker, Mr. Banuelos has served our 
community admirably. It is therefore fitting and 
proper that we honor Councilman and Former 
Mayor Timothy Banuelos here today. 
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TRIBUTE TO DANIELLE BROWN 

HON. JERROLD NADLER 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, December 10, 2018 

Mr. NADLER. Mr. Speaker, today I rise— 
along with ZOE LOFGREN, Ranking Member of 
the Subcommittee on Immigration and Border 
Security, and DAVID CICILLINE, Ranking Mem-
ber of the Subcommittee on Regulatory Re-
form, Commercial and Antitrust Law—to thank 
Danielle Brown for her service to the Judiciary 
Committee. She is leaving the Judiciary Com-
mittee to serve as General Counsel and Par-
liamentarian of the Committee on Ways and 
Means. As we will outline shortly, our loss is 
their gain. 

Danielle has served in a remarkable range 
of positions over the course of her career on 
the Judiciary Committee. Growing up in Hun-
tington Woods, Michigan, she first joined the 
Committee in November 2001 after graduating 
from the University of Michigan and working in 
the personal office of Rep. John Conyers, Jr. 
She left in May 2006 to obtain her law degree 
at Georgetown University, and returned to the 
Committee in 2008 after law school to serve 
as Counsel. She went on to serve as a Parlia-
mentarian for the Minority, and later added the 
title of Chief Legislative Counsel and, eventu-
ally Deputy Chief Counsel, overseeing the 
Subcommittee on Immigration and Border Se-
curity and the Subcommittee on Regulatory 
Reform, Commercial and Antitrust Law, as 
well as our clerk and whip teams. We do not 
know of any other individual who has served 
in more positions within the Judiciary Com-
mittee. 

During her time on the Committee, Danielle 
has been a passionate advocate for justice. 
From her work on reproductive choice, refu-
gees, and sex-trafficking to immigration re-
form, competition policy and arbitration, 
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Danielle has been on the front lines of the 
Committee’s search to promote and improve 
justice, equal rights, and the lives of ordinary 
and under-privileged people. Her analysis and 
advice have been indispensable whether the 
Committee engaged in oversight or considered 
legislation. 

Although Danielle was deeply involved in al-
most every single piece of Committee busi-
ness over her years here, there are several 
areas in which she showed particular passion 
and enthusiasm. In her position overseeing 
the Immigration Subcommittee, she was a 
dogged defender of immigrants’ rights. From 
comprehensive immigration reform to pro-
tecting Dreamers and those with Temporary 
Protected Status to reform of the EB–5 pro-
gram for immigrant investors, Danielle tire-
lessly fought to strike the right balance be-
tween opposing sides. Her counsel helped the 
Committee shed light on harmful administra-
tive policies and prevent anti-immigrant bills 
from becoming law. She provided similarly ex-
cellent counsel in her oversight of the Sub-
committee on Regulatory Reform, Commercial 
and Antitrust Law. There, she earned a well- 
deserved reputation as a staunch defender of 
the public interest, open and fair markets, ac-
cess to justice, and the rule of law. 

Beyond these specific responsibilities, 
Danielle has been intimately involved in many 
aspects of the Committee’s operation. This 
has included helping the Committee organize 
each Congress, assisting Members and staff 
develop amendments for markups, reviewing 
Member memos for hearings and markups, 
drafting memos for the Ranking Member, help-
ing to prepare Democratic dissenting views, 
assisting in the preparation of amendments 
and statements for the Rules Committee, pre-
paring previous questions and motions to re-
commit, and drafting and reviewing statements 
for legislation and amendments on the floor. 
She also served as a liaison to Leadership, 
Majority staff, outside advocacy and non-profit 
groups, and the Administration. She also of-
fered considerable instruction and creativity to 
fellow staff, and was a calming influence when 
supervising difficult or contentious matters. 
Danielle also was able to work across the 
aisle on a variety of bills. Her hard work and 
dedication earned her respect and admiration 
of Members and staff alike. 

We have appreciated and benefited from 
Danielle’s energy, enthusiasm, and insight 
over her time on the Committee. We wish 
Danielle Brown the very best in her future en-
deavors and thank her for her outstanding 
service to the Congress, the Judiciary Com-
mittee, and our country. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF MR. KEVIN 
THOMAS KOELEWYN 

HON. DAVID G. VALADAO 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, December 10, 2018 

Mr. VALADAO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
alongside my colleague, DEVIN NUNES, to rec-
ognize the life and service of Kevin Thomas 
Koelewyn, a teacher, mentor, and long-time 
advocate for agricultural education. 

Mr. Kevin Koelewyn was born on March 26, 
1966 in Hanford, California. The City of Han-

ford is located in California’s San Joaquin Val-
ley, one of the most agriculture-rich areas in 
the world. The area seemed to leave a lasting 
impression on Kevin, as he dedicated his life 
and career to this community and agricultural 
education. 

An educator for nearly thirty years, Mr. 
Koelewyn was widely known for his role as an 
agriculture teacher with Tulare Joint Union 
High School District. His involvement spread 
far beyond the classroom. He was active in 
Future Farmers of America (FFA), coaching 
numerous students for FFA public speaking 
competitions. His expertise in coaching made 
him nationally known in the FFA community; 
and he was given the responsibility of over-
seeing their national public speaking competi-
tion as a result. 

While his experience and accomplishments 
made him one of the most respected teachers 
in the area, it was his mentorship to students 
and fellow educators that set him apart. 
Countless former students have expressed the 
lasting impact Mr. Koelewyn’s mentorship had 
on their lives. His ability to inspire students far 
beyond their perceived potential was often 
mentioned. Kevin extended that mentorship to 
young agricultural teachers, helping them get 
settled into new jobs and preparing them for 
success. 

Mr. Koelewyn was also dedicated to com-
munity service and was a long-time youth 
baseball coach in his hometown of Hanford. 
Whether in the classroom, at FFA competi-
tions, or attending sporting events, Kevin was 
passionate about inspiring the next generation 
to reach their full potential in life. 

While he was passionate about his career 
and service, Kevin’s greatest loves were God, 
family, and friends. He had a deep relationship 
with the Lord, which guided the entirety of his 
life. He loved and cherished his wife, children, 
parents, and the rest of his family. He was a 
dedicated friend who was there to help in 
challenging times. 

Sadly, on Sunday, November 4, 2018, Kevin 
Koelewyn passed away. Although he left us 
far too soon, Kevin made a lasting, positive 
impact on the people he knew. Kevin is sur-
vived by his wife Maxine, their three children, 
Madlyn, Audra, and Kaleb, his parents Thom-
as and Sharon, and his sister Kristin. Kevin 
Koelewyn left his community a far richer place, 
and for that we are blessed. He was a loving 
husband, caring father, inspiring mentor, and 
dedicated educator. There is no doubt he will 
be deeply missed . 

Mr. Speaker, today I ask my colleagues in 
the United States House of Representatives to 
join me and Mr. NUNES in honoring the life of 
Kevin Thomas Koelewyn. Our thoughts and 
prayers are with his family and friends in this 
difficult time. 
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COMMEMORATING THE 125TH ANNI-
VERSARY OF THE FALCONER 
VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT 

HON. TOM REED 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, December 10, 2018 

Mr. REED. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to com-
memorate the 125th anniversary of the Fal-
coner Volunteer Fire Company. 

In 1893, the taxpayers of the village of Fal-
coner agreed upon the necessity of fire pro-
tection for their community and voted to ap-
propriate one thousand dollars for the pur-
chase of fire equipment. The Falconer Fire 
Company originated with the creation of the 
Hose Company and a hand-drawn hose cart 
that was stored in a barn for the modest price 
of one dollar per month. 

From these humble beginnings, the Fal-
coner Fire Company has grown over the years 
in order to continue to meet the safety needs 
of its community. Established in 1970, the Vol-
unteer Rescue Squad provides essential 
Emergency Medical Technician services to the 
Falconer area. In 2010, the Fire Company ex-
panded to include a Junior Firefighter pro-
gram, providing youths in the community an 
opportunity to learn from current volunteers. 

Today, the Fire Company is made up of 60 
volunteer firefighters. They work to keep their 
community safe, responding to nearly four 
hundred calls each year. We commend their 
dedication to their community and their volun-
teer service. 

One hundred and twenty-five years of serv-
ice to the community is certainly a cause for 
celebration. I congratulate the Falconer Volun-
teer Fire Company for their impressive record 
of hard work and look forward to many more 
years of them keeping our community safe. 

Given the above, I ask that this Legislative 
Body pause in its deliberations and join me to 
celebrate the Falconer Volunteer Fire Com-
pany’s 125 years of service. 

f 

RECOGNIZING G. LINCOLN MCCUR-
DY AND THE TURKISH COALI-
TION OF AMERICA FOR RECEIV-
ING THE 2018 GUSI PEACE PRIZE 

HON. STEVE COHEN 
OF TENNESSEE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Monday, December 10, 2018 

Mr. COHEN. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Mr. G. Lincoln McCurdy, the presi-
dent of the Turkish Coalition of America (TCA) 
who received the 2018 Gusi Peace Prize. 
TCA, founded by noted Turkish American Dr. 
Yalcin Ayasli, is an educational, public, chari-
table organization headquartered in Wash-
ington, D.C. whose mission is to educate the 
general public about Turkey and Turkish 
Americans and voice their opinions on critical 
issues to interested parties by supporting peo-
ple-to-people exchanges, educating Congress 
about Turkish American perspectives; pro-
moting balanced dialogue on U.S.-Turkey rela-
tions, and building bridges between the Turk-
ish American community and other heritage 
communities. 

The Gusi Peace Prize Foundation is based 
in Manila, Philippines and annually recognizes 
individuals and organizations working toward 
the attainment of peace and respect for 
human life and dignity. 

I congratulate G. Lincoln McCurdy and the 
Turkish Coalition of America for receiving the 
2018 Gusi Peace Prize. 
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